VILLAGE OF HARVEYSBURG
STREETS AND BUILDINGS MEETING

JUNE 26, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. Roll call was taken with Mayor Verga, Doug Trimble, Kevin
Martin, Leroy Sanders, Steve Cochran, and Phil Trovillo all in attendance.

There were no guests or residents present.

A motion was made by Mr. Martin, seconded by Mr. Trovillo, to approve the minutes from the June 12,
2017 meeting. All were in favor.

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Mr. Trimble reported that the best estimate that he received for bulletproofing the plow truck ended up
being $4,200. Mr. Trovillo stated that he felt it was a little low. Mr. Martin suggested getting approval
for up to $5,000 to cover any unforeseen issues. it was agreed to recommend to council to request
$5,000 for repairs.

Mr. Trimble aiso reported that a resident’s vehicle was damaged due to a tree branch falling during a
storm that was parked in the Village parking lot. Placing no parking signs for liability and for ample
parking during events was discussed.

The drain systems still have not been looked at due to scheduling conflicts. The patching of Loraine,
Grant, and Stewart St. should be starting anytime. Mr. Trimble has not heard back from the contractor
yet.

Mr. Trimble also reported that the street crew member that is off on sick leave is going to be off a little
longer pending more testing.

OLD BUSINESS

Mayor Verga stated that the sidewalk price of $18 a foot was all inclusive. The contractor is still looking
for a place to dump the debris. Mayor Verga also stated that the basketball court would cost
approximately $1,200-$1,400 in materials plus getting a roller if the Village did it, plus volunteers to
help. He is going to see how much it would be to have the contractor that is doing the Ken & Loraine
project do it.
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NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Martin brought up possibly looking into purchasing a bobcat if a good deal was found on one for the
many uses that it provides. Mr. Cochran felt it was an expensive item that the Village didn’t need to
purchase at this time.

Mr. Trovillo questioned which fund the money from the sale of the salt spreader and floor tiles went
into. He was told by a citizen that it went directly into the police fund which it can’t. The discussion was
tabled until more research could be done.

Mayor Verga discussed flood insurance. He called to check into it further due to the creek. The only
place it might affect would be the fire station so he gave Dave Crisenberry the information.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made at 6:26 P.M. by Mr. Martin, seconded by Mr. Trimble. All were in favor.
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